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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting – 8th March 2018
Lincoln College
Present 
	Rachel
	Aylmer
	Childrens Links

	Amanda
	Boutell
	West Lindsey District Council

	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Chris
	Donkin
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Katie
	Easey
	CLIP Learning

	Clare
	Hughes
	Greater Lincolnshire LEP

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	Penny
	Lee
	Serco

	Donna
	Moorhouse
	Lincoln College

	Jenny 
	Riordan
	Grantham College

	Mark
	Stow
	University of Lincoln

	Julie
	Wilkins 
	Lincolnshire Police


Apologies
	Catherine
	Betts
	North Kesteven District Council

	Mwfanwy
	Burrell
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Claire
	Burroughs
	City of Lincoln Council

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College

	Christine
	Cooper
	North Kesteven District Council

	Sue
	Day
	Aim Awards

	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Lee
	Gifford
	Lincs Comm Health Services

	Kay
	Gilman 
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Carol
	Haycock
	Lincs Comm Health Services

	Natalie
	Holbrook
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Janet
	Hutchinson
	Complete Careers

	Gail
	Jackson
	Community Lincs

	Sean
	Knight
	Lincoln College

	Jo
	Maher
	Boston College

	Stephen
	Sefton
	Bishop Grosseteste University

	Lara
	Steptoe
	Grantham College


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. Chair Paul Collins was among the apologies and he asked Julie Wilkins to Chair the meeting and she agreed. Julie welcomed all meeting attendees.
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that all actions had been effected and that the subsequent ‘matters arising’ were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. 
4 – Issues from the Action Plan to be updated
At the December 2017 meeting it was agreed that the issues / topics that are to be updated as a standard agenda item throughout 2018 were to be updates that were specific to the 2018 Action Plan. Specifically 
· Working with the GLLEP (Amanda Boutell and Clare Hughes)

· Promoting the Public Service Sector as a career of choice (TBC)
· Working with the Unions (Craig Stuart [GMB] and/or Gavin McCann [UNISON])

· Working with the third sector (Katie Easy and Rachel Aylmer)

· Increasing the number of Apprentices in the PS in Lincs (Chris Donkin)
· Sharing knowledge of Apprenticeship developments (Mike Johnson)
· Sharing good Practice by staging events (Chris Donkin)

· Access to training and funding for training (Paul Collins)

Working with the GLLEP
In attendance at this meeting the meeting was Clare Hughes the Skills Manager from the Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership (GLLEP). The Employment and Skills Board (i.e. the skills arm of the GLLEP) is led by Clare. Clare reported that Lincolnshire has been fortunate in being awarded two pilot projects by the Department for Education, these being: (i) The Career Learning Pilot and (ii) The Skills Advisory Panel Pilot.
The Career Learning Pilot is a centrally contracted project to provide some evidence as to whether a loan to access a high level course is a barrier to study. Hence in Lincs certain level 4 qualifications (possibly in the health and care sector) will be offered to employed learners for free. The specific qualifications are not yet known and when they are identified the information will be communicated to relevant Compact member organisations.

The Skills Advisory Panel Project (SAP) recognises that local areas are already involved in a range of activity to ensure that local training provision meets the needs of employers, and the seven Skills Advisory Panels will support this activity. The panel will be embedded within LEPs and will bring together employers and education, with the support of the Department for Education, with the aim of ensuring that there is local influence at national level.

Further information relating to these two pilot projects can be found on the GLLEP web site via this link https://www.greaterlincolnshirelep.co.uk/whats-new/lincolnshire-at-the-forefront-of-new-skills-initiatives/ 
Promoting the public service sector
The meeting noted that the 2018 Action Plan suggests that to progress this work that the Group would be well served by a task and finish working party to identify specific activity to promote working in public service as a career of choice. Volunteers were requested and Katie Easey and Amanda Boutell volunteered. In addition Tracie Charles indicated that she would source a Lincolnshire County Council rep and it was agreed that we should approach Cara Prendergast of Rushcliffe Borough Council to join the working group – subject to her availability.
Working with the Unions
Neither Gavin McCann of UNISON or Craig Stuart from GMB were able to attend the meeting. Chris Donkin suggested that we needed their input to decide how best for the Compact and the Unions could work together to support education and training at work.
Working with the third sector
For 2018 Rachel Aylmer of Childrens Links and Katie Easey of CLIP will be providing the third sector updates. Both Katie and Rachel were in attendance. Both stressed that third sector organisations were well placed to deliver services on behalf of and in partnership with public sector organisations. ‘Employability’ projects were cited as an example of where the third sector could play a role in supporting disadvantaged individuals into the labour market. It was agreed that small community groups should be kept informed of Compact activity. 
Increasing the number of Apprentices
Chris Donkin reported that, as advised by the Action Plan, he had undertaken a survey of member organisations. The survey was now complete and the data was provided to the meeting and is attached to these minutes. In short the target of a 12% increase in the Apprentices employed by our public sector organisations had been achieved. It was agreed to re-fresh the survey and also try to establish what levels the Apprentices were at (i.e. level 2, 3 or 4). It was agreed that rather than set an actual target this year that we should endeavour to ensure that the number of Apprentices employed by our member organisations in 2018 is measured to be above the national percentage forecast for 2018.
Sharing Knowledge of Apprenticeship Developments

Mike Johnson reported that he was happy to be the conduit for all important Apprenticeship developments. He advised that he would send updates to Chris Donkin for publication on the Compact web site. One current piece of news as reported by Mike was that Karen Lee (MP for Lincoln) and Sylvia Hanley from Serco had recently agreed to become Apprentice Ambassadors.

The meeting noted that on the 2018 Action Plan there was a raft of Apprenticeship issues (including how to deal with the 20% off the job rule) to be addressed by the Compact. It was agreed to form a task and finish working group to address these issues.  Volunteers were requested and Mike Johnson, Donna Moorhouse and Penny Lee volunteered. In addition Tracie Charles indicated that she would source a Lincolnshire County Council rep and it was agreed that we should approach Claire Flavell of ULHT / The Talent Academy to join the working group – subject to her availability.

Good Practice Events
It was noted that this element of the Action Plan would be covered under agenda items 6, 7 and 8 on this agenda.
Access to training and funding for training
Paul Collins had offered his apologies and the meeting agreed that a request was sent to Paul for an update for the minutes. 
FINAL NOTE from agenda item 4:  The updates described above have been used to update the Compact Action Plan for 2018 and the updated Plan is attached to these minutes
ACTIONS

Chris Donkin to convene a task and finish working group to identify specific activity to promote working in public service as a career of choice.
Chris Donkin to contact Gavin McCann (UNISON) and / or Craig Stuart (GMB) to agree how best for the Compact and the Unions to work together to support education and training at work. Further report on working with the Unions to be provided at June Steering Group meeting
Chris Donkin to re-fresh the Apprenticeships survey to establish what levels the Apprentices were at (i.e. level 2, 3 or 4). Updated survey data to be presented at the June SG meeting

Chris Donkin to convene an Apprenticeships Working Group to frame a sub action plan to address issues of common concern and interest relating to the Apprenticeships agenda. The sub group to report back to the Steering Group meeting in June.

Chris Donkin to request an update relating to access to training and funding for training from Paul Collins
5  – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. 
Chris distributed a spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this sheet is attached to these minutes. The s-sheet shows that the Compact has 29 member organisations and that enough funding has been raised from subscriptions to pay for facilitation support up to the end of 2018. This healthy position is unprecedented since the Compact became self funding in April 2010.  It was noted that the drive for re-subscriptions and new subscriptions should continue as a number of organisations have still to confirm whether or not they would be signing up for 2018. The meeting noted that the healthy financial position meant that the Compact did not have to seek ‘event sponsors’ and this in turn means that the Steering Group have a free hand when setting the agenda for good practice events.  As acting Chair, Julie Wilkins thanked Chrisfor achieving such a healthy position so early in the year.
One financial issue that needed to be addressed was that it would soon be time to renew our admin arrangement for our financial dealings with Community Lincs (CL provide the finance support function for the Compact). The meeting agreed to pay CL £650 + VAT for finance services from 1st April 2018 to 31st March 2019.
ACTIONS
Chris Donkin (on behalf of the Compact) to contact Community Lincs to agree a fee of £650 plus VAT for financial support services from 1st April 2018 to 31st March 2019.
6  – Review of the good practice event ‘Working collaboratively with the private sector to deliver public services’ sponsored by Serco and held in December
It was noted that a after a planning phase involving Serco colleagues  and an input from Lincolnshire Police / G4S an agenda for this event had been produced. It was noted that Serco sponsored this event and Chris Donkin worked closely with Penny Lee of Serco to ensure that the event met Serco’s aspiration to raise the profile of collaborative working between the public sector and the private sector. The event featured inputs from a number of high profile professionals including Phil Ruston the Director of Sales and Business Development for Serco.
The summary of the delegate evaluations were provided to meeting attendees and are attached to these minutes. It was noted that the scores show that the event was very well received by delegates and that they found it useful. Penny Lee confirmed that as the purpose of the event was to raise the profile of collaborative working between the public sector and the private sector (and this had been achieved) there was no requirement for formal follow up.
Notes from the discussions at the event were made available at the meeting and are attached to these minutes.
7  – Review of the good practice event ‘Apprenticeships: Where are We Now?’ supported by Lincolnshire Police and held in February
The event had taken place the previous week at Nettleham and had been very well received.  Delegates found the event both interesting and useful. The meeting attendees were provided with the summary of the delegate evaluations. The summary is also attached to these minutes.  It was noted that the delegates particularly appreciated the contribution of the two Apprentices and indeed it was suggested that Cara Prendergast should be invited to join the ‘task and finish group’ established to progress how best to promote the public sector (see also agenda item 4).
It was noted that some of the issues that were identified by both speakers and delegates (e.g. the 20% off the job rule and end point assessments) could be considered by the working group established to address issues relating to the Apprenticeships agenda (see also agenda item 4).

8  – Preparations for the next good practice event likely to be themed around ‘Working with the Universities’ to be held in May
Chris Donkin reported that at his ‘between Steering Group meetings’ one-to-one with Paul Collins they agreed that it would be timely if the next good practice event was themed around ‘Working with the Universities’. The meeting agreed but it was suggested that the agenda could be widened to include other ‘higher level training’.
It was agreed that the best way to proceed would be for Chris Donkin to convene a task and finish group to agree an agenda for the event.  The group should feature representation from the University of Lincoln and from Bishop Grosseteste University. Donna Moorhouse and Julie Wilkins also volunteered to join the group.
ACTION

Chris Donkin to convene a task and finish working group to agree a format and agenda for the Working with Universities event to be staged by the Compact in May / June

9  – Acceptance of the Terms of Reference

Julie Wilkins reported that a working group had met twice in December and January to review of the Terms of Reference. The revised document had been previously circulated for further comment and the final version had been published on the Compact web site and is available for download from the Compact web site. The final version of the new Terms of Reference was included with the meeting papers and is attached to these minutes.
10 – Horizon Scanning

A report was scheduled from Babington. Unfortunately Babington have declined the offer to re-subscribe to the Compact. However, Clare Hughes of the GLLEP was able to give some information relating to the future of ESF funding.  
Clare reported that European funding would continue until 2019 and possibly until 2022 depending on the Brexit arrangements. She noted that at some point ESF funding will cease and at that point it will be replaced by the ‘UK Shared Prosperity Fund’. Through this fund it is envisaged that the same types of opportunities that were previously ESF funded will be available. 

It was agreed that for future meetings we would not need a specific item / paper for ‘horizon scanning’ as this will be covered naturally from other scheduled updates.
11 – Feedback from the activity delivered by the D2N2 Public Sector Compact
Chris Donkin reported that current D2N2 work included the production of  a non-accredited unit of study at level 2 designed to be used in induction programmes for public sector workers starting an Apprenticeship or accessing an NVQ programme. The unit is entitled ‘Working in Public Service in the D2N2 area’. The module descriptor was tabled at the meeting and is attached to these minutes.
Chris reported that colleagues in the D2N2 PS Compact were considering commissioning an on-line version of module from Learning Pool and the cost is likely to be in the region of £8000. On behalf of the D2N2 Compact Chris asked if the Lincs Compact, (or individual member organisations) would be interested in contributing. The meeting acknowledged that the work was useful and interesting but did not feel able to provide financial support for the production of an on-line version.
12 - AOB 

Complete Careers were not able to be represented at this meeting but tabled a flyer for their ‘Careers Coaching – Level 3 Award in Information and Advice for Supporting Progression’ course. The flyer is also attached to these minutes. There was a lot of interest in the Award and the question was asked – how much would this cost? It was agreed that Chris Donkin would contact John Ambrose of CC and ask for more detail re the course.

Julie noted that it would be timely to appoint a Vice Chair of the Steering Group to cover when Paul Collins is not available. She reported that she would not be able to take up the role. Mike Johnson was proposed as Vice Chair and he accepted the nomination and was hence appointed. Thanks were offered to Julie for standing in at short notice and chairing this meeting.

ACTION

Chris Donkin to contact John Ambrose and ask for more detail re the their ‘Careers Coaching – Level 3 Award in Information and Advice for Supporting Progression’ course. Further information re the course to be posted on the Compact web site.

13 - Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting of the Steering Group will take place on Thursday 14th June 2018 at 10.00 am at Grantham College
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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